
To consider the following motion, notice of which has been duly given in 
accordance with Procedure Rule No. 4.12.1 by Councillors Robert Pritchard, 
Chris Cooke, Paul Turner,  Thomas Jay, Samuel Smith and Simon Goodall 

 

 

According to a map produced by The Rivers Trust using the latest available public 
data, there has been hundreds of hours of raw sewage discharge in Tamworth 
during 2021. 
 
These discharges are across multiple sites in the borough, and we are sure that 
residents will be shocked to fund raw sewage is being dumped in local rivers in 
the 21st century. Residents should have access to clean rivers and open water 
and we very much support the steps the government is taking towards a ‘polluter 
pays’ principle when it comes to tackling river pollution. 
 
The motion recommends that this authority: 
 

• Calls on Severn Trent Water to undertake urgent action to prevent further 
raw sewage discharge into our local rivers in the short, medium and long 
term. 

 

• Ask scrutiny to look into this matter and engage with local partners, 
environmental bodies and utility providers to develop a broader approach 
to improving water quality in rivers in Tamworth. 

 

• We support the government’s new initiative to use money from fines for 
water pollution to benefit the nature environment and call for some of this 
to be used to improve Tamworth's environment. 
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